Washington Elementary School
Remote Learning Memo to Families

Good afternoon, Washington Families,

First, | would like to thank you all in advance for your patience and understanding during this
ever-changing time. Information is changing by the hour, and we all need to be flexible in changes that
may occur. Thank you to those of you who have checked in and asked questions. | want to assure you
that | will continue to be available by e-mail and phone.

Here is what you need to know about our Remote Learning plan at this moment:

e Wednesday between 8:00am and 7:00pm, please come to the school to pick up supplies for
your child. Even if your child already has a Chromebook at home, there are additional materials
to pick up. Please bring an empty backpack with you, come to the door, ring the doorbell,
and we will greet you at the door and bring the supplies to you.

e Students are expected to start their Remote Learning on Thursday, March 19th. Students will
have a menu of activities and should NOT be sitting in front of a computer all day. Please follow
the directions on the menu that you will receive from your child’s teacher.

e If your child becomes sick during this time or is unable to complete the activities sent home,
please call the office and leave a message that your child is “absent”. If your child is sick,
please kindly leave your child’s symptoms.

e Please check your e-mail regularly for communication from teachers and administration. If you
do not have an e-mail, you can set one up for free through Google
(https://support.google.com/mail/answer/56256?hl=en). If you do not have internet access,
please contact Kelli Colarusso at 495-3463 and let her know.

e Granite State Communications is offering free internet and installation to families in Washington
who need it. Please call 603-529-9911 and ask for Kate, their customer service representative,
for more information.

e Teachers will have access to their voicemail, so please call the school at any time and follow the
prompts to leave a message for your child’s teacher. Teachers will get back to you but the
number may show up as “Unknown,” as they will be using their personal phones when they aren't
in the building.

Information about food delivery will be coming soon. Please stay tuned for that.
The CDC has recommended that people not congregate in groups of more than 10. Please try to
adhere to this suggestion (unless of course your family is larger than that!).

e Lastly, | have created a Washington Elementary School Facebook page to post morning
announcements and updates. Please “Like” the page to stay up to date. You can find the page
at:
https://www.facebook.com/Washington-Elementary-School-110720773888378/?view_public_for=
110720773888378

Thank you for sticking through this long message. This will also be sent home with your child’s materials.
Please call the school or e-mail Kelli Colarusso (kcolarusso@hdsd.org) whenever needed. Someone will
be sure to get back to you as soon as possible. Stay healthy, stay positive, and please keep us updated.

Kelli Colarusso
Teaching Associate Principal
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